July 3rd. 1939

G.J. Parker. Esc..

Dear Mr. Parker,

Thank you for your letter of July 2nd. In regard to the founding of a branch in Lewisham, I must confess that little has been done yet as other districts claimed our attention first. This was not due to any oversight on our part, however, as we always intended to begin in Lewisham as soon as circumstances permitted.

I enclose a batch of enrolment forms for distribution emong any of your friends or acquaintences who are interested in the Movement, also some literature which will be useful to you in discussions. I should like very such, if it is convenient, to see you to discuss the best way to get things started in Lewisham. Ferhaps you would be good enough to fix an appointment at any time of the day or evening, as I am always available. We have already a number of members in Lewisham and the names of quite a few potential supporters, and it is only a matter of informing these people and choosing a meeting place. I shall expect a ring from you or a note during the next few days. Thanking you again for your kind letter.

Yours raighfully,

Organising Secretary.